TWIN LAKES BEACH FLOOD ACTION AND ALMS
MEETING WITH THE CONSERVATIVE PARTY          
AUGUST 31, 2011
MAINSTAY SUITES, WPG. MB.
ATTENDANCE:  
The meeting was attended by 22 representatives from ALMS and the Twin Beach Flood Action Committee. (A record of attendance is on file)

The Progressive Conservative Party was represented by: Stu Briese (MLA St Rose now Agassiz), Blaine Pedersen (MLA Carman now Midland), Steve Lupky (Candidate for Interlake), Ian Wishart (Candidate for Portage la Prairie) and Ralph Eichler (MLA Lakeside).

PREPARED RESPONSES TO QUESTIONS GENERATED BY THE ORGANIZING COMMITTEE: (see attached).  NOTE:  Ralph Eichler took the lead to formally respond on behalf of his party and colleagues.  The other members present offered input as well during the responses.

RESPONSE TO QUESTION #1:   Lake Manitoba Watershed Management
1. A new long term Watershed Management Plan has to be developed and implemented.  This Plan needs to look beyond our Provincial Boundaries. We need to look at water management with our neighbors like Saskatchewan.

2. Upgrades to the Shellmouth Dam need to be addressed.  There was eight million dollars earmarked for this purpose. Movement on this project has been slow. 
3. Control Wetlands Drainage: Millions of hectares of farmland in SK and MB are being drained. You have to take into consideration the impact downstream.  Wetlands restoration would be a primary goal of a PC government to ease the pressures on the Assiniboine and the Shellmouth.  Creating and restoring wetlands will be important to slowing down run-off and preserving water for the years where drought conditions may exist.

4. (addressing questions A,B,C,D)  Lake Manitoba will never be the same again.  The landscape of the shoreline has drastically been changed and altered.  However, steps can be taken to restore the shoreline but it will take years.  Rebuilding of berms, replacing natural vegetation (tree planting, shrubs, native grasses etc.) will take time. The first step in the revitalization process would be to look at the current Lake Level Regulation Mandate and to determine if new operating levels should be implemented to support shoreline revitalization.  Nature cannot rebuild shorelines that are constantly under water. Constant high lake levels will only create new shorelines deep into existing developments. We need to involve consultants who are experts in shoreline revitalization.  We need to get input from you the property owners who have been on the lake for years and who know the lake better than anyone.  These people know firsthand what works and what does not.  It is obvious, in many cases, that property owners have made numerous attempts to control erosion of their properties, with various degrees of success.  However, this man-made event of historic proportions overwhelmed even the best of these defense systems, including the demonstration wall at Twin Beach, built by the present government.  

No one was remotely prepared to handle levels of 817 plus wave set-up.  All projects currently underway to lower lake levels will continue if the PCs form government. The control structure at Fairford needs to be evaluated.  There are concerns it is not operating as efficiently as it was designed to.  The PCs would work toward a goal that would see OUTFLOWS MATCH WITH INFLOWS.  The Portage Diversion and the natural inflows (i.e. Whitemud and Waterhen Rivers) are the major contributors for the water in Lake Manitoba.  These inflows must have the capability to be matched by outflows at Fairford.  Lake Manitoba must be regulated in such a way that when large volumes of inflows are expected in the spring and in wet years, the regulation must account for this and a preparedness strategy must be in place and the means to execute effectively execute it.  It all rests on our ability to control the outflow at Fairford more effectively.  At present we do not have that ability to control Lake Manitoba levels because of the limitations at the Fairford Control Structure.  We cannot at this present time, with the situation at Fairford, draw down the Lake to 810ft asl.  This needs to be addressed immediately.
QUESTION #2:      COMPENSATION
The PCs would look at the current cumbersome and confusing process and determine if there could be one streamlined application form for compensation.
The PCs would re-evaluate the compensation packages and attempt to treat all people fairly, recognizing that this event was historic and man-made.  The governing party would have to work with their federal counterparts and determine if changes could be made regarding compensation for non-principal residents.  The main objective would be to treat everyone fairly and to recognize the tremendous personal losses property owners have encountered.

QUESTION #3:    TOP THREE ISSUES FACING PROPERTY OWNERS AROUND LAKE MANITOBA
1. Lake levels (solutions already addressed)

2. and   3.

There needs to be a better understanding of the compensation programs.  The government needs to communicate better with property owners and in a timelier fashion so they know what is covered and what is not.  This will allow people to make the major decisions of rebuilding or not.  Three months have passed and still people are left in the dark as what they can and cannot do or what costs are covered.  Currently too many conflicting messages are being sent out by the program delivery offices (MASC and Water Stewardship).  Therefore, improved water management, stakeholder consultation, and the need for more effective communications are the key issues as we see it. 

RECORDER’S NOTE:  There was a reference at this point regarding a Program called  J.E.R.I. I need to research this program further and I will report my findings at the next ALMS meeting on Sept. 7th.  
QUESTION #4:  COMPENSATION FOR BUSINESSES AND RECREATIONAL FACILITIES IN THE PROXIMITY OF THE FLOOD ZONE

The PC Party recognizes that many business owners from around the lake have been negatively impacted by this flood.  Some businesses are already closed permanently.  This is a tragedy.  We cannot dismiss this impact on business. We will look at ways where these owners can be supported during this flood and the recovery process.  
QUESTION #5:  SEEKING ASSISTANCE FROM THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT

We have already addressed this issue in the responses above.  We will not hesitate to ask for as much help as we need.  This event is too big for the provincial government to handle on its own.

QUESTION #6          SHOAL LAKE DRAINAGE

· Proper wetlands management is important. 
· Studies with various options have already been done by KGS

· The Sturgeon Creek drain is probably not an option with the Centre Port project well underway. 
· Grassmere Creek drain has problems in the RM of West St. Paul where the landscape is flat and makes this area prone to flooding.

· Drainage to Lake Manitoba currently on hold for obvious reasons. However, long term, if inflows and outflows are matched, then maybe. This project could take up to 10 years to approve and complete. We need to explore immediate options for this problem as major roads have been closed for over a year (i.e. PR 415). There are other sources of inflows into the Shoals, other than precipitation, that need to be looked at and controlled first.  Then the drainage issue and other options offered in the KGS report have to be examined more closely.

QUESTION #7           SCHOOL TAX ON PROPERTY

We have made formal announcements already as to our Party’s position on this issue.  The promise of the ability for all property owners to apply the Special Levy rebate is our first step to remedy this inequality in taxation.

Additional Question added by ALMS member Dee Dee Armstrong (Big Point Retreat):  WHAT IS YOUR POSITION ON BUY-OUTS IN AREAS WHERE IT IS DEEMED NOT FEASIBLE TO REMAIN AND REBUILD?
This is an unfortunate but may be a necessity in some cases if it is impossible to rebuild.  Any loss of residents will increase the strain on our RMs to generate revenue to make their operating budgets work.  This loss will only increase the tax burden on existing property owners who remain.  So we have to be very careful that buyouts occur only as a last resort.  If this is the case then the owner should receive pre-flood fair market value as compensation.
This concluded the formal question period.  What followed were questions from the flood as well as points of clarification to some of the responses above.  During wrap-up each candidate gave a brief comment.  There were announcements made about two rallies to be held in September that we were encouraged to attend and spread out the word to all.  We were told to bring our signs and placards related to our issues on Lake Manitoba.  

MACO RALLY ON SCHOOL TAX ON SEPT 15TH AT 7:00pm AT THE LEGISTLATURE

LAKE WINNIPEG BIPOLE RALLY   SEPT 20TH AT NOON AT THE LEGISLATURE

THANK YOU’S AND ADJOURNMENT.  9:00PM
